
 
 
 

       PRESS RELEASE  
 
 On August 19, 2014, at approximately 2:25 p.m., the Livermore Police Department Dispatch 

center received a 911 call from a frantic female who stated she had been held captive in her 
home by her boyfriend for several hours.  The home was located in the 500 block of Colusa 
Way.  Officers responded to the residence and contacted the female who stated she had 
been assaulted by her boyfriend and he had held her captive. The female was unsure if the 
suspect was still in the residence or had left.  She told officers that the suspect had made 
threats to kill himself and kidnap the female’s child.  The female told officers that the suspect 
owns several firearms. 

 
Officers made numerous attempts to contact the suspect inside the residence, including 
phone calls and the use of a public address system with no response.  Officers eventually 
entered the residence and found that the suspect was not inside.  A police K-9 unit was 
used in clearing the residence. 
 
Investigators are still working at the scene trying to determine what had occurred and trying 
to locate the suspect.  At this time there is no belief that anyone in the neighborhood or 
community are in danger from the suspect. 
 
Due to the ongoing investigation, the involved party’s names will not be released.  Both the 
involved male and female are known to LPD, and there has been a history of police related 
calls to the residence.     

 
CONTACT PERSON:   Lieutenant John Hurd 
PHONE NUMBER:    (925) 371-4725  


